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Equality & Inclusion Steering Group
Date:  Monday 1 December 2014
Time:  1000-1130
Venue:  Conference Room, Waterloo HQ
Attendees:
Peter Hannell               Staff side representative & Unison Equalities Officer       Kathy West                   Patients’ Forum Representative 

Alan Taylor                   Head of Safeguarding

Paul Candler                 Procurement Manager

Frankie Stevens            Stonewall

Janice Markey              Equality and Inclusion Manager 
Apologies: 
Sandra Adams             Director Corporate Affairs

Margaret Luce              Head of Patient & Public Involvement and Public 
                                     Education

Richard Deakins           Head of Procurement

Bill O’Neill                    Assistant Director Organisation 
                                    Development 
Alison Blakely              Staff Officer to Medical Director 
Tony Crabtree              Acting Director of Workforce

Andrew Grimshaw       Director of Finance & Business Planning

Darren O’Rourke          LGBT Forum Chair

	
	Agenda items
	Summary/Actions
	Lead
	Target 
Completion

 Date

	1.0.
	Apologies & minutes 
from last meeting
	JM introduced and welcomed all attendees. The minutes of the last meeting were approved. JM introduced Frankie Stevens (FS) from Stonewall to the steering group and informed the group that due to operational pressures the LGBT Forum Chair who had wanted to attend the meeting was not able to come. FS said that she would be happy to come to back to the steering group at a later time when it was possible for the LGBT Forum to attend.
	JM

	Future date
in 2015

	2.0.
	Presentation by
Frankie Stevens/

Stonewall
	 FS informed the steering group that Stonewall
was 25 years in existence this year. The organization

was set up in 1989 in direct response to Section 28

with Sir Ian McKellen as one of the founding 

members. One of the key aims was to repeal

discriminatory legislation and achieve equality status. 
Much progress had been achieved since then 
Including attaining an equal age of consent, the 

repeal of Section 28, the armed forces permitting gay

men and lesbians to serve, equal rights granted to

same sex couples applying for adoption, the 

introduction of civil partnerships and outlawing 

discrimination on the provision of goods and 

services on the basis of sexual orientation. With 
same-Sex Marriage passing through the last 
lLegislative hurdle, the last bit of the legislative

jigsaw had been completed in this last year.
Having now achieved its aims in regard to 

legislation, the  aim was not to be complacent,

but to work now to change hearts and minds. The new campaign slogan was “So much done, so much still to do.” The 
objective was not to be complacent. Following the
departure of Ben Summerskill, a new Chief Executive,
Ruth Hunt, was appointed in June. The agenda will
now be inclusive of the trans community. There are 
currently no accurate statistics on this community, so
Stonewall have been consulting with trans 
organizations and community groups to identify what
the right support would be; trans organizations are 
currently under-resourced and not sustainable in the 
current climate. 

FS informed the steering group of other key

initiatives Stonewall was taking forward, which

included the Rainbow Laces campaign,

launched with Paddy Power, and aimed at tackling

homophobia in football. With this campaign,
Stonewall challenged footballers and football clubs

to back gay players. The rainbow laces were sent

to all professional footballers in the UK. Each player

was asked to wear the special laces in their club

fixtures over a weekend in September 2013. The

campaign’s message of “Right behind Gay 

Footballers” was designed to start a change in

attitudes and make this national game more gay-

friendly. The campaign was visibly supported by

a TV video prominent Arsenal football players

took part in.
FS informed the steering group that she was based in

Stonewall’s Workplace Department, which also

administered the Stonewall Diversity Champions

Programme, of which the Trust is a member.
Stonewall was working with over 700 organizations

across all sectors in England, Scotland, Wales and

internationally with Stonewall now having a global

remit. FS said that she was working with 28 

health sector organizations, the majority of which

were NHS Trusts; organizations included the Royal

College of Nursing, Nursing Midwifery Council,

Care Quality, NHS England. FS praised LAS for
attaining high ranking on the Workplace 
Equality Index and Health Care Equality Index. 
This year almost 400 organizations entered the 2015
Stonewall Workplace Equality Index, which will be

officially launched the third week in January. The

Workplace Equality Index first started in 20015 when

eleven organizations entered, none wanting to be

publicly named due to fear of repercussions. In 

2014 more organizations than ever wanted to join

Stonewall’s Diversity Champions Programme and to 

take part in the annual Workplace Equality Index. 

Before the Equality Act 2010 came into force, it

was already illegal in 2007 to dismiss someone on the

grounds of sexual orientation. Stonewall research

hasdiscovered that an estimated one in five of

LGB people in the workplace still experience bullying

with one in four the bully being their manager. This

alarming statistic demonstrated the importance of

continuing with the Stonewall Diversity Champions

Programme. 

She informed the steering group that the Workplace

Equality Index criteria had been revamped this year to

ensure that it reflected the recent legal changes and

to push organizations forward so there was constant

progress and no complacency.  Diversity Champion
organizations were encouraged to see the relation-

ship with Stonewall as long-term and to engage with

the Index. A new Starting Out Guide for schools

and university leavers had been published and

included  LAS’s profile .

PH said that he had received a communication from

someone who had just come out and was proud to 

be part of an organization that works with Stonewall
and that is the best ranking ambulance service in the

country. He said it was such a change that had

happened as a result of Stonewall, that 20 years

ago people did not bring their same-sex partners to 

workplace events. He thanked Stonewall for their 

ongoing work with LAS. The use of the Stonewall 
Workplace Equality Index Top 100 Employers Logo 
sent out a very welcoming message to new and existing LGB staff that the Trust cared about being an inclusive 
employer. PC confirmed the importance to 
Procurement of displaying the Top 100 Employers 
logo in their correspondence with suppliers. KW 
said that it was really great for LAS to be working in

Partnership with Stonewall so successfully, but that
often people might have a number of concerns

spanning different characteristic groups that might 

not be supported in the same way, e.g. the

organization Mind would focus on mental health

Issues but not on someone being gay. How would

Stonewall approach the other protected 

characteristic groups?

FS said that attention to multiple identity was 

reflected in the new Workplace Equality Index e.g.

in the link between gay people and mental health/

substance misuse/unemployment. James Taylor and

Leila Woodhouse, the Stonewall Health Equality

Officers, were looking at the links re specific health

issues and engaging with LGB service users around

these. Workplace Equality Index questions

covering multiple identity also related to the 

work of staff networks and equalities initiatives and
events. JM referred to the Stonewall Health

Champions programme the Trust had been

involved in and the targeted training Stonewall’s

Health Equality team had provided to the LAS

Patient Transport service as part of this, which

also contributed to the implementation of a key

equalities objective of the Trust’s. FS
highlighted the importance of Straight Allies and
having a joined-up approach and mentioned how

powerful it was to hear a straight person stand up

and say that LGB equality was important. She

referred to the recent video campaign by a wide 

range of public figures on the Stonewall website

in support of equal marriage and anti-bullying.  JM
mentioned the work the LGBT Forum had been doing 

around Straight Allies and the use of visible 

rainbow badges. She said that they were also in the

process of developing a section of the website

displaying role models, which would include two

very senior managers in the Trust, Jason Killens,

the Director of Operations and Bill O’Neill, the 

Assistant Director of Organisation Development, who

had both given testimonials which were displayed on

the Stonewall website. KW said that people wanted an
environment where they can be themselves. PH said

that Stonewall opened up people’s minds to how it

felt to be an underdog and that everyone could be

a minority somewhere. The Top 100 employers logo

said that the LAS was a progressive organization

supporting people to be themselves and that it sent

out positive messages not only to people who are 

gay but to people who are open-minded to come and
join us. FS congratulated the LAS LGBT Forum for 
its involvement in the NoBystanders anti-bullying

campaign, which JM had sent her details of, and

said LAS was now “on the wall of fame,” which

Stonewall had assembled from the attendant 

publicity on organizations taking part. 

	
	

	3.0.
	Update from LGBT Staff
Forum
	It was agreed that because of the unavailability 
of the LGBT forum chair due to operational pressures,

This item would be deferred to a future meeting.
	JM

	

	4.0.

	Equality Objective 4 –

Appointment of 

Champions for

Protected Characteristic

Group


	JM informed the steering group that Richard Webb-
Stevens had kindly put himself forward as the 

Deaf Champion. AT then volunteered to be the 

Disability Champion, which was accepted with

appreciation.

	
	

	5.0.
	Any other business
	AT informed the steering group that it was now 
possible to break down Safeguarding statistics by 
ethnicity  and  gender reassignment and this would
now be captured in the Annual Safeguarding Report 
covering the financial year. He informed the group 
that the Deaf Awareness Forum appeared to be

 losing membership and might need some direct

 support. JM said she would contact the Deaf 

Awareness Forum directly. KW suggested that there

could be a special equality and inclusion steering

group meeting, where members could meet with

all the chairs of the existing staff forums and with

members to provide their direct support. This was

agreed to be scheduled in at a suitable date in the 

summer. 
	AT

JM
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